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  508-820-4650  

January/February 2021 

Date for Registering for Programs:�

Starting at 10:00am:   -—————> 

 

Please do not leave any registrations on voicemail.  You must connect with a 

staff member to register for all programs.  If you leave a voicemail regarding 

a registration, we will not be returning calls during that time.  ~Thank You  

The Senior Center remains closed until further notice.  The Staff is working 

and is available by phone�all voicemails will be sent to us directly through 

e�mail.  We will return your call as soon as possible.  Please call if you need 

anything or have a question.�

Director’s Corner         By Pam LeFrancois 

 

Hello Everyone, 

I hope this newsletter finds you safe and well. Please bear in mind that our news-

letter is written about a month in advance so we can get it printed and in the mail 

to you on time, so I am writing this in mid-November.  Our zoom fitness programs 

have been going really well with classes that are full or almost full.  As you will 

note, we are added more classes beginning in this newsletter for you to join. Also 

we are going to take our best shot at continuing some drive through programs 

through the winter, please wish us luck with the weather!  Behind the scenes: If 

you know of a senior in town that is need of a phone call from the senior center for 

services or just some cheering up through this unique winter please call us.  We do 

a number of volunteer programs each month that hopefully lift the spirits of many 

seniors.  If you or someone you know needs a little something to brighten up their 

day please give Cindy Beard, our Outreach Coordinator a call at 508-229-4453.  Al-

so, as always please plan ahead for some snowy days.  Please keep a supply of bat-

teries and flashlights on hand as well some extra groceries.  Please call us if you 

need assistance with planning ahead. 

 

We miss you all. Hopefully we can all be together again soon. 

Pam �

~~Wishing you a Safe & Healthy New Year~~ 

 

Pam, Leslie, Cindy, Lorraine and Peg 

 

VOLUME 21*   ISSUE 01 

Please read the enclosed inserts: 

  

�� Thank you to our very generous donors during the “Virtual Falconi Golf Tour-

nament Challenge” 

 

�� Southborough Seniors — Town information on the Taxation Fund Program 

and a new Snow Shoveling Program with Local Southborough Students. 
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PROGRAMS AND MORE:    ~ Peg Leonard�

�

Let’s hope 2021 brings us joy and a renewed outlook on life, with positive changes in the world which will 

guide us back together safely (at least after the first few months of the year).  I truly look forward to our 

Drive Through Programs so I can see your smiling faces. �

�

For those that have viewed the two History Cable Shows, the two Cable Sing A Longs and Legal Seminars 

during the months of November and December, please give me a call or an email with your experiences or 

thoughts.  We have no way of knowing how many are watching our Cable Shows and we want to make sure 

you are enjoying them so we can continue.            (508) 229�4453 or pleonard@southboroughma.com.�

�

We held a very successful Veterans Day Luncheon Drive Through on November 10

th

.  I would like to personal-

ly thank Steve Whynot for helping gather our Local Veterans to assist with the long line of cars and deliver-

ing meals to each car.  Thank you to Steve (Navy & Coast Guard), Erik Hall (Army), Stan Adamcyck (Air 

Force) and Paul Cimino (Army) for their tireless efforts during this program.  Steve, Erik, Stan and Paul�I 

thank you for your service and for all your help, it truly gave this day a special meaning!�

�

Toys for Tots�Thank you to all that came out and donated to our Toys for Tots Drive Through on Friday 

December 4th.  I was able to deliver quite a lot of toys to the program which I guarantee will bring many 

smiling faces this Holiday season.  �

�

New Classes�we are offering two new Zoom Fitness classes.  You will see a Strength Class and a QiGong 

Class.  Please take a look at the descriptions and call on the Registration Date to enroll if interested.�

�

Our November Shred Day was a huge success�there were close to 150 cars that past through the Senior Cen-

ter parking lot with documents to go through the shredder�The staff is so happy this turned out to be a very 

valuable service.  We hope to do it again sometime next year. �

�

Please note that programs may be subject to change due to the many different rules and regulations set by 

our Governor as each week approaches.�

The Best to All of You During This Time Away!  Thinking of You Always  ~Peg�

HEALTHBEAT � � � � � No Clinic hours at this time.  Call me at 508�229�4453�

By: Leslie Chamberlin R.N. � � � � Leave a message and I will call you back.�

�

HOW TO AVOID THE FLU  

 

This year, more than ever we need to get our FLU shot and dodge the FLU.  If you become symptomatic 

here are some tips of what to do within the first 48 hours.  FLU symptoms come on quickly and are character-

ized by high fevers, headache, muscle aches, sore throat, cough and fatigue.  It is also possible to experience 

nausea and vomiting; You will know this is not an ordinary cold.  Severe symptoms can last 5 days with re-

sidual illness up to 2 weeks.  

 

 The FLU is spread by droplet infection, meaning when someone with the FLU coughs or sneezes into the air 

and you come into contact with the droplets, either by breathing them in or touching a surface then touching 

your mouth.  Antiviral prescription medication, if taken within the first 48 hours, can lessen FLU symptoms 

and shorten the course of severe symptoms  to 2 days.  So, if you experience rapid FLU symptom onset, 

call your Doctor immediately.  If you cannot get an appointment or prescription over the phone for an antivi-

ral medication, go to an urgent care center.  Tamiflu, Rapivad, and Relenza are antiviral medications that can 

be prescribed during the first 48 hours for optimal relief.  Even after 48 hours, they can still help those with a 

bad case of the FLU, are over 65, and have a weak immune system.  Other medications such as Tylenol or 

Ibuprofen treat fever and body aches.  In addition, decongestants cough syrup, a room vaporizer and hot liq-

uids help allay symptoms.  Get emergency help right away if you have…  

  

   1.  Shortness of breath, trouble breathing    

   2.  Pressure or pain in your chest or stomach     

   3.  Are dehydrated due to vomiting   

   4.  Feel confused.  

 

Wearing our masks and washing our hands, as we are all doing to prevent Covid 19 certainly will help to de-

crease the spread of the  FLU.  Excerpts from Web MD. The Board of Health still has High Dose and Regular 

dose Flu vaccine available….. call 508-481-3013 for an appointment.  It is NOT too late to get a FLU shot!      

Stay well        Leslie�
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The Friends of the COA is a non-profit fundraising group that supports our Senior Center.  They help to pay 

for many of the events held at the senior center and help purchase supplies and furnishings.  This is a very 

small group of people who work very hard to make the Falconi Golf Tournament and Autumn Fair a success 

(

which will hopefully return in 2021

).  If you are interested in helping out with these or other fundraising events, 

please contact the President of the Friends, Bob Myers at the Senior Center.

�

�

Membership is $15.00 per year�form is on the back page�

Senior Center Programs�

The Senior Center programs are often subsidized or funded through the town budget and/or the Friends of 

the Council on Aging.  Suggested donations are voluntary contributions to the Friends of the Council on Ag-

ing.  All donations made to the Friends are always used to support the Senior Center.  Please sign up for all 

programs starting with the date and time on the front page of the newsleBer.  Make your check(s) out to 

Friends of the Southborough COA.�

Program Registration Policy 

 

�� Payment for programs needs to be made one week after signing up or unfortunately you will be taken off 

the list. 

 

�� Cancellation for programs requires one full weeks’ notice or we are unable to give refunds. 

 

�� Cancellations for Bus Trips require two full weeks’ notice or we are unable to give refunds.  

 

�� We are obligated to prepay all the costs to our caterers, presenters, buses and tickets, etc. for all our pro-

grams. 

Please Note: 

Every effort is made during the writing and production of this newsletter to assure the accuracy of the infor-

mation included.  There are times when we inadvertently leave something out, make an error or the infor-

mation we received has changed after the printing.  Always feel free to contact the Senior Center if you have 

any questions regarding a program.  (508) 229-4453 

Program Payment Policy  

 

We understand writing separate checks for each program is not ideal.  But due to our current accounting sys-

tem and check and balance requirements, it is the way we must continue to proceed.  We ask for your under-

standing by continually to assist us in this process.  

The Dull Men’s Club is Zoomin’ 

 

 

If you’re a guy.  If you’re not doing anything special on Friday mornings.  If you enjoy stimulating con-

versation either as a talker or a listener or both.  If you enjoy a good cup of coffee (It’s bring your own!)  

Then the Dull Men’s Club is for you.  We are a group of about 20 men who meet casually on Zoom al-

most every Friday morning from 10 to 11 AM and we make a concerted effort to solve all the world’s 

problems which we generally do!  There’s stories about past lives (Before retiring), some generally 

sound advice, catching up on town doings, occasional speakers and always a “good” joke or two.  It all 

makes for the fastest hour of the week.  If this all might appeal to you and you would like to dip your 

oar in the water, you can request an invite from Bill Harrington, the adult in charge, at  

banjobillo@verizon.net and he will see to it that you get an email invite to our next meeting from our 

illustrious Zoom Meister Elliott Simons.  Looking forward to seeing all you guys on Friday.�


